Gloria Dei Tutheran Church
DEI-LY LIGHT

FEBRUARY 2023 NEWSLETTER

Dear Gloria Dei family,

The annual meeting always gives me (forces me) to look back and look ahead.

When | look back, I'm grateful. | like hanging out with Lutheran Christians. We're not the most flashy, loud,
or emotional group. But we tend to be kind, value education, are hard working, and focused on grace. We
know we need grace like air to breathe. When | look back, I'm thankful for parishioners who are like family
and who I've known a long time and I'm thankful for new ones, including staff who are also like family.

When | look forward, here are a few big events for 2023:

e Season of Lent - Pastor Intern Dana is organizing our Wednesdays and Sundays around The
Beatitudes. We'll hear many members share their own faith journey related to these words of Jesus.
There will be soup suppers on every Wednesday, 6pm and the service at 6:30pm.

e Men's Spring Training Retreat and other fellowship and learning events kicking off.

e Season of Easter - Celebrating Jesus' resurrection, we'll look at Overcoming - obstacles, objections to
faith, hypocrisy, doubts, and more.

e L&L (Lunch and Learn) sessions are being planned. Watch bulletin and newsletters for details.

e "Raise the Roof" - This all church event will be a dinner, entertainment, and a band to celebrate our
ministry and begin funding long needed building repairs. May 21, 5pm.

e Sabbatical this summer - It's been awhile, but I'll be gone for a lot of July/August.

e “The Bible Year” - This fall, we begin a journey through scripture in 365 days. Daily devotionals will
guide us.

Your friend in Christ,

ol g Watt—

Pastor David R. Mattson



MICHELLE LU M, Minister of Arts and Outreach

| was recently at a children’s ministry conference and at the opening session the
speaker took a moment to remind us that God brought us there for a reason: maybe
it was to meet someone, to learn something, or even just to rest in God’s presence. |
hear this every so often at ministry gatherings—and maybe you have too—but it was
still a timely reminder for me. After family, work, or school obligations it can be easy
to forget what is beyond one’s present concerns. Maybe you need this reminder too.
Wherever you are now, God is currently moving in your life whether you feel it or
not. What is God doing in your life right now? And what does He have to say to you in this season?

Gloria Dei Art Ministry — 2nd Thursdays of the month at 6pm in the sanctuary and Bankson Hall.
e For the next few months we are trying a new time to accommodate schedule conflicts. Thanks for
your flexibility with it all. Until future notice our monthly art gatherings will now be on the 2nd
Thursdays of the month at 6pm. Come out February 9th to see what we are doing!

SEMINARY INTERN DANA BECKER

Looking ahead to Lent, | will be leading our Wednesday night services. Each week
during Sunday services and Wednesday nights, we will be focusing on a different
Beatitude from Jesus' Sermon on the Mount. Jesus speaks about blessings for
those seeking him.

Our Wednesday night soup suppers through the Lenten season will include a
time for sharing how The Beatitudes have impacted those in our community with
members telling stories and reflecting on their faith. It will be a time of fellowship and connection with one
another as we lead up to the Easter celebration of Resurrection.

Our Confirmation students have met several times this year, learning about Martin Luther, The Apostle’s
Creed, the Sacraments, and living faithful lives. They bring so much joy and energy to Sunday mornings and
are challenged to reflect on their own faith lives. We're planning a fun event to spend some more time
together!

The Women’s Board welcomed new members Maria Boyd, Denise Boyd, and Karen Guenther this month. At

our January meeting, we spent time brainstorming a variety of activities and outings. There are fun things
coming this year!

THE BIG THING

ASH WEDNESDAY with imposition of Ashes, February 22 - Three opportunities to receive ashes: Between
8am-9am (Drive by in the upper parking lot “roundabout” for a prayer, scripture reading, and you're on the
g0.); noon service in the Sanctuary; 6:30pm in Bankson Hall with the Sanctuary Choir (Soup supper, 6pm).



SUSIE BOLAND, CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR

CH I LDRE N'S M I N ISTRY (Young Children’s Ministry)

SUNDAY SCHOOL (Age 4 - 5th grade) is
held at 8:30am & 10am services in Knudson
Hall. Sunday school attendees will leave the
church service after the children’s message

R\ wonderful Sunday service with our

preschool children singing on January 22 at

the 10:00 service! Thank you to Ms. Marlene, Ms. Coral, Ms. Cara,

Ms. Denae and our Preschool Director, Shelli Parajeckas. Of course, we also thank Michelle Lum and Kathy

Person for practicing with them. They did a wonderful job! We were blessed to have about 25 kids at our
Sunday School for this service!

FIRST COMMUNION for children takes place on Wednesdays, March 8, 15, 22, plus a Chalice Making Event.
A pastor meets with the kids (and a parent) in the Sanctuary at 5:15pm. Watch for a sign-up coming in
February at the Welcome Table. Questions, contact the office.

NURSERY - Available for babies to preschool age during both morning worship services. The nursery is
located in the preschool classroom directly across from the elevator. Please pick up a pager when signing in
with your child.

FELLOWSHIP/FRIENDSHIP

(Congregation-wide Social and Friendship Events)

ANNUAL MEETING - We will be having our Annual Meeting in Bankson Hall on Sunday, February 5th after
the 10 am service with some L&L Barbecue! Aloha!

WOMEN'S BOARD - This group meets on the second Saturday of the month at 9am. We will meet on
February 11. Questions, contact Dana Becker at danabecker@mygloriadei.org.

LENT SOUP SUPPERS - We will begin our Lent Soup Suppers on Wednesday, February 22nd at 6pm. Thank
you to the Women's Group for hosting our first one! Please watch
for soup sign-ups at the Welcome Table.

ISRAEL TRIP - Pastor David will lead a group to the Holy Land,
October 22 - Nov. 2, 2023. If interested, contact Pastor David for all
the details of the trip, go to mygloriadei.org or pick up a brochure at
the Welcome Table. Information Meeting - Feb. 19, 6pm, sanctuary.

MEN'’S RETREAT - to Arizona (March 3 - 5, 2023). Carpool over Friday,
watch spring training games, have great fellowship, worship
together, and return home on Sunday. Cost includes the hotel, a few
meals, and two ball games ($270). Questions/scholarships, speak

with Pastor David (pastordavid@mygloriadei.org).
If you have questions or ideas for events, reach out to Susie Boland at fellowship@mygloriadei.org.



mailto:danabecker@mygloriadei.org
mailto:pastordavid@mygloriadei.org
mailto:fellowship@mygloriadei.org

KATHY PERSON, MUSIC DIRECTOR

DEI-LY WORSHIP

(All things related to worship, music, choirs, singing, praise, altar guild, etc.)

“A miracle is when the whole is greater than the sum of its parts. A miracle is
when one plus one equals a thousand.”
— Frederick Buechner, The Alphabet of Grace

e Sanctuary Choir meets on Thursday nights
at 7:30pm. We are almost to our goal of
filling every seat, but we still need more
volunteers. Could it be you? Our time
together in choir is filled with fellowship,
laughter, and great music. All voices are
needed for this ensemble. Join us!

e Bell & Chime Choir meets Thursdays at 6:30pm. We are working on a chime piece for the new year
as well as preparing bell music for Lent and Easter. We have seats open for more ringers. We are
growing!

e Watch for something new in 2023: “Not Choir”. Stay tuned for more information!

Do you play an instrument? There is an opportunity for you! Pastor David is waiting for a couple more brass
players to bring back Gloria Dei Brass.

Questions? Email Kathy Person: music@mygloriadei.org.

PAIGE GULCK, YOUTH DIRECTOR

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULT NEWS

CONFIRMATION CLASSES - Confirmation class will be February 5 at 11:15am.
Lunch will be provided. For more information please reach out to Pastor David,
Pastor Dana, or Paige Gulck.

SR. HIGH VALENTINE MAKING - February 3, 6pm in Knudson Hall. Join in the fun of
making Valentine cards to “share the love” with our shut-ins. Bring a friend! Contact

Paige Gulck at youthdirector@mygloriadei.org if you plan to attend.

SR. HIGH MINISTRY IN MOTION - Does your kid have a high school basketball game? Or a play? Or a
volleyball game? Whatever your kids are doing, that's what we will be doing! If your kid has an event they
would like a cheering section for, email Paige at youth@mygloriadei.org.



https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/2041876
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SHELLI PARAJECKAS, PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR

PRESCHOOL

Gloria Dei is a place where children play and pray!

This month we will be recognizing our “Hometown Heroes”. We will receive visits
from local police, firemen, a nurse, a doctor, and dentist. Our students love
having visitors who share their special equipment and teach them something
new. It's important to recognize these local people who serve our community as
well as expose our students to potential future careers.

Preschool registration for the 2023-2024 school year begins now. Our program
tends to fill up very fast, so if you're interested in registering your child, please contact the preschool office
to get details regarding the registration process.

I hope as we enter the lent season, we go with humility, and exude love and kindness to all.

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS!

Barbara Baldwin & Tom McKeown, Jeff Chipman & Pearl Zimmerman, Eric
Houser, Mary & Richard Koebler, Wave Ray and Chris Wuebbens

Their pictures will be on the patio next week & in the March newsletter. Please be sure to introduce yourself
& welcome them all to our Gloria Dei family.

ART MINISTRY
“Caelestis”



South Coast Literacy Council English Second
Language Group introduced Ukrainian School
of Orange County to Gloria Dei...

Ukrainian School of Orange County has been meeting at Gloria Dei since October 2022. Previously, the
group was meeting at a different site, but had been asked to find another place to meet. Nataliya K.,
grandparent refugee from Ukraine, came to our South Coast Literacy Council ESI class; she began working
hard to learn English. A couple of weeks later her daughter, Maria, asked to speak to someone regarding
the possibility of hosting a Saturday school for refugee Ukrainian children. Maria was welcomed and
Ukrainian School of Orange became a reality at Gloria Dei Lutheran Church.

The school has grown. There are now fourteen students ages 6-11. Students and teachers are delighted to
be able to work and play in such a bright, happy environment. Students love being able to meet other
children who are also refugees, who share the same first language, and understand their shared culture and
traditions. They giggle and laugh with joy as they play with their new friends.

The initial students were refugees from Ukraine living with American families. As our Ukrainian population
grew, so did the school. (The Ukranians in Orange County Facebook group has grown from 600 members to
2,500.) Nataliya was the first teacher; now there are three: a single refugee mom who teaches language,
another refugee mom/art teacher, and a refugee professor of history who teaches history and culture. An
additional six to eight middle school students meet at Dana Point Senior Center.

The school continues to flourish. Laura, a SCLC tutor arranged a $500 donation from her church, St.
Clement's Episcopal Church in San Clemente, as part of their outreach program. As Maria, the director
shared, “There are no words to describe how happy and grateful parents, kids and teachers are as now as
they are able to meet at Gloria Dei Church to study and play every Saturday in a beautiful and safe place!"
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GROWING TOGETHER!

(All things related to learning, Bible study, small groups, G.I.F.T. groups, education, Table Talk, etc.)

G.I.LF.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY - Led by David & Susan Warneke is held in Bankson
Hall, on the first Monday of the month, at 6:30pm. On February 6 we are meeting to discuss the Book of
Acts, Lesson 8, To the Ends of the Earth. To join, contact the church office 949-493-3414 or

gloriadei@mygloriadei.org, so we can add you to the group.

HEART LIFTERS WOMEN'S EVENING STUDY - Bible Study, for all interested ladies, on the 2nd & 4th Tuesday
each month, 6:30pm. It is a social and informative gathering to study Meeting The Spirit, by Douglas Connelly.
They will be meeting on February 14th & 28th at Ann St. Martin's home. Carpool from Church. Contact: Ann
St.Martin or Gloria Dei Lutheran Church (949-493-3414) for more details.

WOMEN’'S WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY - Every Wednesday, 10am - Gloria Dei women (and friends) meet in
Knudson Hall. Study led by Pastor David or Seminary Intern, Dana Becker. All women are invited to join in!

MEN’S BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY meets the second Saturday of every month at 8:00am in Bankson Hall. This
group next meets on February 11. Please let Pastor David know if you plan to attend and there will be a
place set for you. They are studying The Lord's Prayer this year. All men are welcome.

WOMEN'S BOOK GROUP - RIOT (Reading Is Our Thing) meets the third Monday of each month at 2pm. The
group meets in Knudson Hall. Next meeting is Feb. 20 . They are reading Lessons in Chemistry by Bonnie
Garmus. If interested in the book club, please contact Diane Kelly or contact the office at 949-493-3414.

G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY VIRTUAL STUDY - Led by Jim & Neta Wenrick on the
3rd Tuesday each month at 7pm. The group is studying Meditative Prayers: Entering God's Presence. Their next
meeting is February 21. To join, contact the church office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org, so we
can add you to the group.

MEN’S BOOK GROUP - Meets the last Tuesday of the month, 7pm. They are meeting in person at members'
homes. They will meet again on February 28 and will be reading Lessons in Chemistry by Bonnie Garmus. For
information contact the church office.

L&L (LUNCH AND LEARN) - Sunday, March 19, 11:15am - Sharon Magnuson of the ELCA (Gloria Dei’s synod)
will update our church’s work in Ukraine and other parts of the world. Donation accepted for lunch.
(Upcoming Fred Johnson - April 30)


mailto:gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
mailto:gloriadei@mygloriadei.org

DEI-LY SERVICE

(All things related to service, ministry, helping others, compassion, caring, loving,
serving “the least of these”, etc.)

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY - This ministry invites people of all ages to join
their group. They meet the first Saturday of the month at 9am in Knudson
Hall. They will meet on February 4. If you know of someone in need of a
shawl or would like more information, call Peggy Johnson.

SERRA’'S PANTRY - A volunteer opportunity in San Juan Capistrano
provides food to those in need. Interested Gloria Dei members serve at
Serra's Pantry every third Saturday of the month at 8:30am, year round.
February 18 is the next volunteer opportunity. Please join us to help with
this important outreach.

THE QUILTING GROUP continues preparing all the quilts from home. The
quilts made by this group are provided to our newly baptized infants &
children. If interested in helping, please call the office or Donna Combe.

SOUTH COAST LITERACY COUNCIL - This is an all-volunteer, nonprofit organization whose mission is to
assist adults in south Orange County to acquire English language skills. They meet on Monday & Thursday
mornings 10am - 12pm in Knudson Hall. Interested in volunteering, contact gloriadei@mygloriadei or
949-493-3414. For more information, email Sharon Miller at esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org.

LOS ANGELITOS ORPHANAGE MINISTRY - February 25, 7am - 7pm, is our next visit to Los Angelitos
Orphanage. If interested, please sign-up at the Welcome Table or contact David Warneke. Space will be
limited to one van. Remember, you DO NOT need to go to the orphanage to make a difference in the lives
of these children. Contact David or
Susan Warneke.

| ALETTER FROM THE DIRECTORS:
Thank you for the continued support
of Los Angelitos. It keeps us afloat!
You've always been by our side.
Things are going very well now. We
hired a new van driver named Vicky.
She is intelligent, motivated and she
speaks perfect English. Over the break, we added three siblings and a teenage boy to our Los Angelitos
family. They've really come out of their shell & smile a lot now.

Thanks again for everything.

Best regards, Jeff & Socorro Hubbard

EUCHARISTIC MINISTRY - Thanks to those who are involved in meeting with shut-ins, homebound,
hospitalized and bringing the Lord’s Supper. Thanks to Intern Dana and Daneen Pysz for leading this
ministry. If you are interested in helping in this area, please call the office at 949-493-3414,


mailto:esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org
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DEI-LY DETAILS

ATTENDANCE and LIVESTREAM VIEWS
1/1: 287 1/8: 301 12/15:298 1/22: 347 1/29: thd

“SIMPLY GIVING"” - Gloria Dei offers electronic giving, which allows you to make donations on a scheduled,
automatic basis. You can make “one-time ", special donations electronically as well. Choose to donate from
your checking account or by using your credit card, so you can accrue miles, etc. Applications are available
at the Welcome Table or contact the church office at 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org.

ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH VENMO - download the app on your phone and make your
donation to @GloriaDei-DanaPoint (with a picture of our stained glass window overlooking the
altar). Add where you want it applied in the Venmo required “memo” section.

TEXT YOUR OFFERING - It is simple and safe (“text to give”, through Vanco) - text $ amount you
want to give to 949-356-5326. You will receive instructions on how to complete registration via a
return text.

SANDSTONE BENCHES have now been etched with the names (and scripture) of people who gave gifts
during the Gen2Gen of over $10,000. Thanks to these eight families. Three more will be etched coming up. If
you would like to be a part of this fund (which reduces our mortgage), please contact Pastor David about
details.

GLORIA DEI ENDOWMENT FUND - More and more people are requesting information about the
Endowment Fund. Call the church office and speak with Pastor David for details or visit our website:
www.mygloriadei.org/donate. There, you will find the brochure. “What legacy will you leave?” Have you
considered putting Gloria Dei in your will? If you would like to leave a lasting gift to your church, please
consider doing so.

THE COLUMBARIUM - The Columbarium is located in the upper canyon area in the Memorial Garden.
Please stop by to see it at your convenience. Several of our members are now interred in the Columbarium
and the ceremonies were beautiful family gatherings. Each niche holds two urns. Currently, 50 niches and 4
memorial plaques have been purchased. To reserve a niche for yourself or a loved one, please contact the
church office, 949-493-3414. For more information, please see our website: mygloriadei.org/columbarium.


https://www.mygloriadei.org/donate/

THANKS

(Weddings, memorials, outreach, education, community service, etc.)

Gloria Dei,

Thank you for being such a positive place in my life. | am so lucky to be connected
to and loved by this community. | am forever thankful for my time with this team
and congregation!

Love,

Emma Janzen
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Emma Caroline Janzen
California Lutheran Univeristy- Decmeber 2022

Dear Pastor David, Carol & Staff,

We are grateful to Gloria Dei Lutheran Church for providing a beautiful and safe place for our women's AA
recovery meeting. On behalf of my group, Tuesday, 8:30am Women's AA Step Study, we hope you had a
joyful Christmas & a prosperous New Year. Thank you for being a friend of AA.

Sincerely,

Pam

Dear Friends at Gloria Dei Lutheran Church,

Thank you for your donation! Your generosity & commitment ensure Pacific Lutheran Seminary can better
serve our students & assist them as they transform lives and help equip leaders for the church & world.
With appreciation - Raymond Pickett, Rector

Dear Gloria Dei Church Members,

After only one month of its grand opening, Ukrainian School of Orange County was generously hosted by
Gloria Dei Lutheran Church. You provide Ukrainian kids and teachers with spacious and bright classroom
and a gorgeous playground! There is no words to describe how happy and grateful parents, kids and
teachers are as now as they are able to meet, study and play every Saturday in a beautiful and safe place!"

The class schedule every Saturday:

1:30 - Meetup and play;

2:00 - 2:35 Ukrainian Language Lesson;

2:45- 3:20 Ukrainian History and Cultural Heritage Class
3:30- 4:05 Ukrainian Art Class

Thank you and God Bless all of you!
Maria Kobylianska, Ukrainian School Director




DEI-LY PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH

“Let us pray for the whole people of God in Christ Jesus and for all people according to their needs...”

HEALING - Tom Avery, Blaine Johnson, Alice Anderson, Mary Lou & Denny Walters, Jean Meinholtz, Gwen
Layritz, Gloria Roberts, Christina Simpson, Lars Talstad, Gerry Grady, and Joan Sorge.

PRAYERS AND COMFORT - For Lynn Heuer, including her family & friends, as they mourn the loss of Lynn's
daughter, Jill Eller; For Pastor John and Marj Knudson, as they mourn the death of their great-grandchild.

PEACE AND SAFETY for all our service men and women serving around the world. We pray for peace and
help in the Ukraine.

FOR OUR MISSIONARY - Please keep Dorcas in your prayers for strength and peace.
PRAYER CHAIN REQUEST - To place a loved one on the Prayer Chain, call the church office at 949-493-3414.
DAILY DEVOTIONAL - “Christ in our Home” (January - March 2023), is available for pick up at the Welcome

Table on Sunday or at the church office. If you would like to pick one up or have one mailed to you, please
call or email the church office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org).

DEI-LY DUTIES

FEBRUARY 2023 VOLUNTEERS
February - July 2023 Time & Talent Assignments for “key duties” were sent out

mostly by email. If you didn't receive your email, please check your spam. If it's
not there, please contact Carol Weinhardt: gloriadei@mygloriadei.org or
| 949-493-3414. If you don’t email, we have mailed your assignments.

For other time & talent opportunities that don't happen weekly, we will reach out
8| to you as needed. In addition, please watch for happenings in the bulletin or
opportunities listed at the Welcome Table.

GLORIA DEI LUTHERAN CHURCH AND PRESCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION

33501 Stonehill Drive, Dana Point, CA 92629 Pastor David R. Mattson pastordavid@mygloriadei.org
Church Office: (949) 493-3414; Fax: (949) 493-6479; | Seminary Intern Dana Becker danabecker@mygloriadei.org
Preschool: (949) 493-3414 x209 Administrative Assistant Carol Weinhardt

- . . . gloriadei@mygloriadei.org

M's.lte. myglquadel.org, . Preschool Director Shelli Parajeckas

Email: gloriadei@mygloriadei.org oreschool@myeloriadei.org

Facebook Page: Facebook.com/GloriaDeiDanaPoint | Minister of Arts and Outreach Michelle Lum
michellelum@mygloriadei.org

Youth Director Paige Gulck youth@mygloriadei.org
Congregational Life Director Susie Boland
fellowship@mygloriadei.org

Music Director Kathy Person music@mygloriadei.org
Organist/Planist Fred Johnson organist@mygloriadei.org
5pm Worship Leader Micaela Lum
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